
 

 
May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole       The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman         Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations       Committee on Appropriations  

H-307 The Capitol        1036 Longworth HOB  

Washington, DC, 20515       Washington, DC, 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

I am requesting funding for the Police Athletic League (PAL) Crime Prevention Through Youth 

Development Project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Police 

Athletic League located at 34 1/2 East 12th Street, NY, NY 10003.  

This project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for advancing the purposes described in 

the Byrne Justice Assistance Grants (JAG) program, section 501 of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe 

Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152). 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Gregory W. Meeks 


